Friday 19th March 2021

Newsletter Number 6 – Spring Term 2021

Dear Parents and carers,

Easter Holiday Activity Clubs

Our school has an exciting Easter holiday opportunity. We are working with Military Style Education (MSE) mentors who are offering a range of exciting activities to promote physical and mental well-being for children.



Activities will be running in the week of 29th March to 2nd April in school with 30 places available. This week is open to all pupils in the school aged 5 to 11. A second week of activities in the week of 6th April to

9th April has already been offered to some pupils and we can now release the remaining places to pupils aged 5 to 11 in the school.

To book online use the following link and information:-

www.mseschools.co.uk

Click on clubs – find Pensby Primary and select the appropriate week. You have to book your child on each day Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday. The flyer gives contact information for sibling discounts and other enquiries about the programme:

PTA Meeting

Our next PTA meeting is scheduled for after the Easter break. This will be held via Zoom and the link is:

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84881907931?pwd=ZWpqd056endNOGliRks4YW9tT2dYZz09

Meeting ID: 848 8190 7931

Passcode: 798315

Please come along and join us to discuss our Summer Term COVID friendly events – our aim is to make this the best summer possible for the children as we can in the circumstances and the more people who come along, the more we can do for our children. Thank you.

Planters

Almost 2 years ago, Mrs Thomas and Mrs Arnold retired together and as a gift to the school left some beautiful wooden planters and some money to buy compost and plants. Miss Grant and her class have been busy buying and planting and the planters are now by the main entrance with spring flowers in them. They look fantastic!





Fire Drill

Yesterday we had an unexpected Fire Drill (the alarm was set off in Stanley school accidentally). This was the first drill that some pupils had experienced for a year. The way the children exited the building was incredible – not a sound, all calm and all alert and paying attention. We had visitors in school at the time (working with year 6) from the Police and MSE, who could not believe what they had seen. Working in so many schools they commented that the behaviour and approach of the children was outstanding and they were utterly impressed. So was I. Well done pupils of Pensby, you should be very proud!

Reading Eggs Competition Finalists

Recently, Reading Eggs ran a writing competition to celebrate World Book Day. This competition was open to all schools that use Reading Eggs and that is a lot of schools, with a lot of pupils all competing! Two of our Year 5 children made it into the top 10 of the Reading Eggs story writing competition. Congratulations to Evie and Arthur – what an amazing achievement!

Pupil COVID tests

All schools in Wirral have been firmly informed several times this week, that pupils who have symptoms need to have a test at a symptom test centre and should not be tested using home LFDs. Local test centre information has been given on previous newsletters.

And finally,

A reminder that we finish for the Easter break on Friday 26th March at 3.10pm onwards. We reopen on Monday 12th April at 8.40am. Have a lovely break.

Mrs K Brown

Headteacher